

May 19, 2020

RE: COVID-19 Update Glen Communications

Dear Family Members,

The Glen has received notice today of additional developments regarding COVID-19. Two staff members in Village Health Care and a contract therapist each have confirmed cases of coronavirus. These staff members and the therapist have been quarantined off campus.

The surveillance testing, headed by Dr. John Vanchiere, an infectious disease specialist affiliated with LSUHSC, allows for additional testing of residents throughout the remainder of the quarantine period. All staff members in Village Health Care will also be tested at a later date for coronavirus. For questions on testing, please refer to the FAQs page on The Glen's COVID-19 communication page on our website.

All of The Glen's COVID-19 communication is posted on our website at **theglen.org/resources-for-the-coronavirus.** For additional questions, contact The Glen at 318-798-3500.

Sincerely,

Debra Williams

President and CEO

Delra Williams